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February 5th, 2021 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

Malick Man Held with Glock, Ammo  

 
A 33-year-old man is expected to appear before Port-of-Spain 
Magistrate today, charged with possession of a firearm and a 
quantity of ammunition.  
 
KIRBY VICTOR, of 7th Avenue, Malick, was arrested and charged 
by PC Ramnarine, of the North-Eastern Division Task Force 
(NEDTF), after he was reportedly held by police with a Glock 23 and 
12 rounds of ammunition on February 4th.  
 
Last night, officers of the NEDTF were conducting a crime 
suppression exercise in the Malick district where they saw a man 
acting strangely. The officers proceeded to search him, during 
which, they allegedly found and seized the firearm and ammunition.  
 
VICTOR was immediately arrested and subsequently charged with 
the offences.  
 
In another incident earlier in the day, NEDTF officers were on patrol 
along Streatham Lodge Road, St. Augustine, where they came 
across a group of men acting suspiciously.  
 
When the officers approached the group, they darted off. One of the 
men, however, dropped a revolver which contained six rounds of 
ammunition. The gun and ammo were seized. 
 
Investigations are ongoing into this incident. 
 
The exercises were led by Sgt Quashi and included PCs, Mieres, 
Dass, Stafford, Hyde, Nanan, Villaroel and Castillo.   
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